
 

       
 

 

   

  

I would like to extend a warm welcome to our families 
and wider community to the start of Term 2. Students 
have begun engaging in their new teaching and learning 
sequences and demonstrating their skills which will be 
recorded in the end of term school report. 

This week a lot of our families celebrated Eid Al- Fitar, 
which marked the end of the holy month of Ramadan. 
We hope our families had a lovely and restful time with 
their extended relatives. 

 

Our brand-new canteen ‘The Lunch Box’ is open for 
trading with a very exciting menu. The canteen is 
available from Monday – Friday, so bring in your money 
to buy your hot lunch and snacks. If you are making an 
online order please place it in by 8:45am, or by 9am if 
you are putting the order through in person.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

NAPLAN Online, for years 3 and 5 students, commences 
on Tuesday 10th May and ends on Friday 20th May.  The 
National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 
(NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for all students in 
Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. These tests assess the type of skills 
that are essential for every child to progress through 
school and life. The skills that will be covered include 
reading, writing, spelling, grammar and punctuation, and 
numeracy.  

The public demonstration site offers demonstration tests 
covering a sample of possible questions and do not 
reflect the range of literacy and numeracy content or 
skills NAPLAN Online will assess. It is helpful for students 
to become familiar and comfortable with the format of 
the online tests. The link below takes you straight into 
the public demonstration site- 
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-
demonstration-site  For more information about 
supporting your child with NAPLAN, please refer to the 
NESA website -https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-
carer-support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 6th May 2022 

Principals Message - Mrs. Bahia Almir 

 

Naplan Testing 

Ms. Amara Issa & Ms. Souha Malek  

‘The Lunch Box’ – School Canteen  

Mrs. Anna Chami 



 

 
 

We would like to congratulate Mr. Tuton in his 
successful appointment of Classroom Teacher at Casula 
Public School. Mr Ayache will be replacing his position 
as the classroom teacher of 2T. Being a support teacher 
at the school, Mr. Ayache is familiar with school routines 
and structures and has received a thorough handover 
from Mr. Tuton. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with great sadness that we also farewell Mrs. Hallal 
who has been supporting Stage 3 this year. We wish her 
all the best with her future endeavours and hope she 
returns to Chullora P.S. 

We are very pleased to announce that The Henroth 
Investment Group will be making a donation to our 
school in order for us to purchase Literacy and 
Numeracy resources for the library. 

We thank them for their generosity in supporting our 
teaching and learning.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
What are opportunity classes? 
 
Opportunity classes cater for intellectually gifted and 
high potential students who may otherwise be without 
sufficient classmates of their own academic standard. 
These classes help students to learn by grouping them 
with students of similar ability, using specialised 
evidence-based teaching methods and materials. 
 
Who can apply? 
Parents of Year 4 students enrolled in NSW public and 
non-government primary schools can apply. 
 
When and how? 
Online applications are open from Tuesday 26 April to 
Friday 13 May 2022. 
Parents must apply online at:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public- schools/selective
-high-schools-and-opportunity- classes/year-5 
 You must apply online by Friday 13 May 2022. The 
application site will close at 11.59 pm on 13 May 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cross Country was cancelled on Thursday the 5th of 
May due to the grounds being wet and unsafe to hold 
the event. Cross Country will be postponed for another 
date which will be communicated in the coming days.  
 

Cross Country Carnival  

Ms. Amara Issa & Ms. Senerita Fitu 

Henroth Group donating to Chullora P.S 

Miss. Kerry Mikellides 

 

Farewell Mr. Tuton and Mrs. Hallal 

Welcoming Mr. Ayache 

 

 

Opportunity Class Test Enrolment for Year 4 Students  

Ms. Amara Issa 


